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Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–113) 
and Office of Management and Budget 
regulations at 5 CFR part 1320. 

NASS also complies with OMB 
Implementation Guidance, 
‘‘Implementation Guidance for Title V 
of the E-Government Act, Confidential 
Information Protection and Statistical 
Efficiency Act of 2002 (CIPSEA),’’ 
Federal Register, Vol. 72, No. 115, June 
15, 2007, p. 33362. 

Estimate of Burden: Public reporting 
burden for this information collection is 
based on approximately 55 individual 
surveys with expected response times of 
5–60 minutes. The frequency of data 
collection for the different surveys will 
include annual, seasonal, quarterly, 
monthly, and one weekly survey. 
Estimated number of responses per 
respondent is 1.1. Publicity materials 
and instruction sheets will account for 
approximately 5 minutes of additional 
burden per respondent. Respondents 
who refuse to complete a survey will be 
allotted 2 minutes of burden per attempt 
to collect the data. Several new surveys 
have been added to this information 
collection to account for some specialty 
commodities conducted under 
cooperative agreements with several 
States. 

Respondents: Producers, processors, 
and handlers. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
75,000. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden on 
Respondents: 26,000 hours. 

Comments: Comments are invited on: 
(a) Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of the burden of the proposed collection 
of information including the validity of 
the methodology and assumptions used; 
(c) ways to enhance the quality, utility, 
and clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, through 
the use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, technological or 
other forms of information technology 
collection methods. 

All responses to this notice will 
become a matter of public record and be 
summarized in the request for OMB 
approval. 

Signed at Washington, DC, May 2, 2019. 
Kevin L. Barnes, 
Associate Administrator. 
[FR Doc. 2019–10782 Filed 5–22–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–20–P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Notice of Public Meeting of the Nevada 
Advisory Committee 

AGENCY: U.S. Commission on Civil 
Rights. 
ACTION: Announcement of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the U.S. Commission 
on Civil Rights (Commission) and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA) that a meeting of the Nevada 
Advisory Committee (Committee) to the 
Commission will be held at 2:00 p.m. 
(Pacific Time) Thursday, May 30, 2019, 
the purpose of meeting is for the 
Committee to debrief the May 3, 2019 
Community Forum. 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Thursday, May 30, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. PT. 

Public Call Information: Dial: 877– 
260–1479, Conference ID: 6760059. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ana 
Victoria Fortes (DFO) at afortes@
usccr.gov or (213) 894–3437. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
meeting is available to the public 
through the following toll-free call-in 
number: 877–260–1479, conference ID 
number: 6760059. Any interested 
member of the public may call this 
number and listen to the meeting. 
Callers can expect to incur charges for 
calls they initiate over wireless lines, 
and the Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
telephone number. Persons with hearing 
impairments may also follow the 
proceedings by first calling the Federal 
Relay Service at 1–800–877–8339 and 
providing the Service with the 
conference call number and conference 
ID number. 

Members of the public are entitled to 
make comments during the open period 
at the end of the meeting. Members of 
the public may also submit written 
comments; the comments must be 
received in the Regional Programs Unit 
within 30 days following the meeting. 
Written comments may be mailed to the 
Western Regional Office, U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights, 300 North 
Los Angeles Street, Suite 2010, Los 
Angeles, CA 90012. They may be faxed 
to the Commission at (213) 894–0508, or 
emailed Ana Victoria Fortes at afortes@
usccr.gov. Persons who desire 
additional information may contact the 
Regional Programs Unit at (213) 894– 
3437. 

Records and documents discussed 
during the meeting will be available for 
public viewing prior to and after the 

meeting at https://
www.facadatabase.gov/FACA/FACA
PublicViewCommitteeDetails?id=
a10t0000001gzlJAAQ. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may also be inspected and reproduced 
at the Regional Programs Unit, as they 
become available, both before and after 
the meeting. Persons interested in the 
work of this Committee are directed to 
the Commission’s website, http://
www.usccr.gov, or may contact the 
Regional Programs Unit at the above 
email or street address. 

Agenda 
I. Welcome 
II. Approval of Minutes for May 3, 2019 

Community Forum 
III. Debrief May 3 Community Forum 
IV. Discuss Report Writing Schedule 
V. Public Comment 
VI. Next Steps 
VII. Adjournment 

Exceptional Circumstance: Pursuant 
to 41 CFR 102–3.150, the notice for this 
meeting is given less than 15 calendar 
days prior to the meeting because of the 
exceptional circumstances of the federal 
government shutdown. 

Dated: May 18, 2019. 
David Mussatt, 
Supervisory Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2019–10758 Filed 5–22–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–36–2019] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 7— 
Mayaguez, Puerto Rico, Notification of 
Proposed Production Activity, Bristol- 
Myers Squibb Holdings Pharma, Ltd. 
(Pharmaceuticals), Manati, Puerto Rico 

Bristol-Myers Squibb Holdings 
Pharma, Ltd. (BMS) submitted a 
notification of proposed production 
activity to the FTZ Board for its facility 
in Manati, Puerto Rico. The notification 
conforming to the requirements of the 
regulations of the FTZ Board (15 CFR 
400.22) was received on May 13, 2019. 

BMS already has authority to produce 
certain pharmaceutical products within 
Subzone 7J. The current request would 
add finished products and a foreign 
status material/component to the scope 
of authority. Pursuant to 15 CFR 
400.14(b), additional FTZ authority 
would be limited to the specific foreign- 
status material/component and specific 
finished products described in the 
submitted notification (as described 
below) and subsequently authorized by 
the FTZ Board. 
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